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September 30, 2010

Mr. Russell G. Golden
Technical Director
Financial Accounting Standards Board
401 Merritt 7
PO Box 5116
Norwalk, CT 06856-5116

Re: File Reference No. 1790-100 – Proposed Accounting Standards Update – Statement of
Comprehensive Income (Topic 220)

Dear Mr. Golden:

Nationwide Insurance Group appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Exposure Draft of the
Proposed Accounting Standards Update, Statement of Comprehensive Income (Topic 220) (Proposed
ASU). Nationwide Insurance Group (Nationwide) is comprised of three affiliated mutual insurance
companies and their subsidiaries under common management. Nationwide is one of the largest
diversified insurance and financial services organizations in the world with annual revenues of $21
billion and assets totaling $140 billion.

We agree and support the Financial Accounting Standards Board’s (FASB) main objective to improve
comparability, consistency, and transparency in financial reporting. In addition, although there are
minor differences between the Proposed ASU and the exposure draft released by the International
Accounting Standards Board (IASB), we support the overall convergence of future guidance between
the two boards. Our comments are directed towards enhancing the effectiveness of the Proposed ASU.
We believe the recommendation discussed below will provide improved comparability and consistency
and help provide the financial statement users with transparent and meaningful financial information
that reflects an entity’s financial performance.

While we understand the Board’s desire to improve comparability, consistency, and transparency in
financial reporting, we believe that a continuous statement of financial performance that includes other
comprehensive income does not result in comparability as the Proposed ASU does not impact the
items reported in and could ultimately result in confusion to many financial statements users. Until
FASB and IASB resolve the existing differences that exist in how other comprehensive income is
reported, true comparability cannot be achieved. We therefore do not agree that enhancing the
prominence of the components of other comprehensive income improves the understandability or
comparability of comprehensive income. Also, the FASB and IFRS are currently participating in joint
projects on financial instruments, insurance contracts, pension/postretirement (FASB’s project on this
topic is not active) and financial statement presentation, all of which may impact the volume and
complexity of items reported in other comprehensive income and may have additional impacts on the
classification of items reported in the proposed continuous statement of financial performance.
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